January 10, 2013

Mr. Tracy K. Poepoe
Trace Industries, Inc.
2688 Kilihau Street, Unit H
Honolulu, Hawaii 96819

Subject: Letter of Recognition
Dear Mr. Poepoe,

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to Trace Industries Inc. for your
company’s outstanding work and service performed on Contract HSCG86-12-C-
PHVO008 in FY 2012 to Replace Tank 4 at U.S. Coast Guard Air Station Barbers
Point, Kapolei, Hawaii.

The execution of this project was very critical and extremely well done in a
compressed timeline. | would like to especially commend the services of Project
Manager Shane Caberto, Project Quality Control Manager Herman Chong and
Project Site Superintendent Clinton Kaawa. These (3) individuals worked closely
with the USCG Team, provided great communication, tight coordination with
subcontractors, flexibility with customers, anticipated and resolved various
construction problems.

Your team met and exceeded numerous customer requirements in the contract
scope of work. The dedication, professional integrity, detailed construction
quality, and high standards of your team are extraordinary and worthy of
recognition. | hope to see Trace Industries Inc. working on future Coast Guard
projects with Civil Engineering Unit Honolulu.

Sincerely,

Edwin H. Hashisaka
Construction Project Manager
U.S. Coast Guard

Civil Engineering Unit Honolulu




